
UNITED STATES

POSTAL SERVICE

July 2, 2019

To Whom It May Concern:

As the Delivery Gro\wth Coordinator for the United States Postal Service (USPS) Northern New
England (NNE) District, I am the manager responsible for coordinating establishment of all mail
delivery points for new residential and business developments and for renovations to existing
residential and commercial multi-unit buildings throughout this district. The NNE District
oversees all postal operations in Maine, New Hampshire and Vermont.

My goal in contacting you today is to share important information regarding the establishment of
mail delivery with local officials and planning board members in your community. In addition, I
ask that you share this information with ail developers proposing new developments and
renovations of multi-unit buildings within your town or municipality. USPS needs all of those
individuals to plan ahead for the appropriate establishment of mail delivery prior to any
developments being built and to secure the required postal approvals for mail delivery in
advance of any decisions being made.

Unfortunately, we often find that local officials or business and residential developers are under
some misimpressions about this issue. The purpose of this outreach is to provide current USPS
information on this subject, to educate all involved in new developments or multi-unit building
renovations, and to eliminate any confusion which may exist.

Although U.S. Postal Service rules allow residents and businesses one free form of delivery,
determinations about the mode of delivery - which means where and how mail delivery points
are established - are USPS decisions, not local or state ones. As authorized by the Congress
of the United States, according to the federal regulations which govern our agency, the mode of
delivery is determined by the U.S. Postal Service in its sole discretion.

The mode of delivery includes the following:
•  Type of mail box used
•  Location of the mail box for each delivery address

Newly established individual business or residential customers and developers in charge of
larger scale development projects must request and receive approval of both the delivery
location and mode of delivery from the local Postmaster or District designees. Approval from
USPS must be secured prior to mail delivery being established for any new developments as
well as for renovation of multi-unit buildings whether the buildings are residential or commercial.

When establishing new delivery service, it is the goal of USPS to establish the most cost-
effective, operationally efficient and safest delivery mode and location possible. For these
reasons, centralized delivery service is now required for mail delivery in all new developments
and for renovations to existing multi-unit buildings under current USPS HQ regulations.
For residential developments, Centralized delivery to cluster box units (CBUs) is preferred. Wall
boxes or mail rooms are also considered Centralized delivery and are used mostly in high-rise
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